

Northwest Iowa Soccer Club

Board minutes

Attendees: Abby, Ben M. Rachel, Tracy, Kim

Date: 12-15-20

1. Approval of November minutes – Abby motioned, Ben M. 2nd all in favor...motion carried.
2. President's report
 - a. College agreement field rental – we discussed the agreement and agreed to move forward. Tracy will work with Troy on changes that have been implemented.
3. VP report – N/A
4. Treasurer's Report –
 - a. Past due from 2019, Suzie will report and collect
 - i. 1 group is on a payment plan
 - ii. Others ongoing discussions.
5. Director of Operations – Rec registration starting and Iowa soccer has allowed for full practice with masks. Met with Kim from marketing to discuss future plans. There is a need for barricades by the indoor fields to limit vehicle traffic leaving the middle school.
 - a. Tracy will get something put in place to limit traffic.
 - b. Galaxy Cup 2021 planning committee has started work.
 - i. Committee consists of Kim Heinrich, Abby, Tracy, Tiffany Vogt, Marsha Smith, Amanda Young, and Emily Gross.
6. Coaching director – There was a tournament in Sioux Falls with 6 teams participating. Our club did well with multiple championship teams (U14, U15, and U 16). The two U 12 teams attended but did not win their brackets.
 - a. Steve Drucker is leaving as the U12 coach and is being replaced by Andy (?).
 - b. There will be a grass roots coaching session to be held in February
7. Facility Director
 - a. John Thomas work plan – retired physical therapist is ok to work but doesn't want to do the field work. Sprinklers are getting taken care of.
8. Marketing Director – Spring Rec info is being put into a calendar but need coaches to feed info to it.
9. Registrar – none
10. Webmaster – none
11. Fundraising – none

12. Grant writer – none
13. Secretary – none.
14. Review old business – none
15. New business
 - a. Hanging signs on Premier field – discussions on placement and viability. It was determined that more discussion with the college would be required to ensure we are not breaking any rules there.
 - i. The field is owned by the club so this should be allowed. Pricing and structure were discussed as there had been signs in the past but damage and costs were taken into consideration – tabled for now.
 - b. Picture of Kim, Suzie and Chad – not taken
 - c. Need to fill Facility director and President
 - d. Should we name the soccer complex after NWISC founder? (This was tabled at this time needing further discussion)
16. Next meeting – January 12th at the locker room.